
The Left Knew They Were Lying
to Us All Along
The  left  knowingly  pushed  falsehoods  on  COVID,  Biden’s
fitness, Hunter’s laptop, and the border—dividing the nation
while facing no accountability.

By Victor Davis Hanson

For years, the left has advanced utter untruths for cheap
partisan purposes that it knew at the time were all false. And
now when caught, they just shrug and say they were lying all
along.

Once it was known that the first COVID-19 case originated in
or near a Chinese communist virology lab engineering gain-in-
function deadly viruses—with help from Western agencies—the
left went into full persecution mode.

They damned as incompetent, racist, and conspiratorial any who
dared follow logic and evidence to point out that the Chinese
government and its military were both culpable for the virus
and lying.

A million Americans died of COVID. Millions more suffered
long-term  injuries.  Still,  the  left-wing  media  and  Biden
administration demonized any who dared speak the truth about a
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lab origin of the deadly virus.

The lies were designed to protect the guilty who had helped
fund the virus’s origins, such as Doctors Anthony Fauci and
Francis Collins.

The Biden government also tried to use the lab theory to
ridicule a supposedly pro-Trump “conspiracy.”

Western corporate interests deeply invested in China did not
want their partner held responsible for veritably killing and
maiming hundreds of millions worldwide.

Almost as soon as Joe Biden was inaugurated, the left knew
that  he  was  physically  and  mentally  unable  to  serve  as
president.

Indeed, that was the point.

Biden’s role was designed as a waxen figurine for hard-left
agendas  that,  without  the  “old  Joe  Biden  from  Scranton”
pseudo-moderate veneer, could never have been advanced.

His  handlers  operated  a  nightmare  administration:  the
destruction of deterrence abroad, two theater wars, 12 million
illegal aliens, a weaponized justice system, hyperinflation,
and $7 trillion more in debt.

By 2017, the public knew three truths about the so-called
Christopher Steele dossier.

One, it was completely fallacious—fabricated by a has-been,
ex-British spy Christopher Steele. He childishly had cobbled
together  lurid  sex  stories,  James  Bond  spy  fictions,  and
Russian-fed disinformation to destroy the Trump candidacy and
later presidency.

Two, it was paid for by the Hillary Clinton campaign. She hid
her  checks  behind  the  Democratic  National  Committee,  the
Perkins Coie law firm, and Fusion GSP paywalls.



Three, the FBI under James Comey hired Steele as an informant.
It  helped  disseminate  his  concocted  files  and  was  also
instrumental in trying to subvert the Trump campaign and later
administration.

No sane person ever believed that Hunter Biden’s laptop was
the work of “Russian disinformation.” Its contents a year
before the 2020 election were verified by the FBI, but it kept
mum about its confirmation.

The pornographic pictures, the evidence of prostitution and
drug use, the electronic communications implicating Joe Biden
in  his  family’s  illicit  shake-down  operation  of  foreign
governments—all  were  never  challenged  by  anyone  who  was
associated with the laptop’s contents.

Yet future Secretary of State Anthony Blinken, along with
former interim CIA Director Mike Morrell, sought to fabricate
a  colossal  lie  to  arm  their  candidate,  Joe  Biden,  with
plausible denial in the last presidential debate before the
2020 election.

They  rounded  up  a  rogue’s  gallery  of  51  now  utterly
discredited  former  intelligence  authorities  to  lie  to  the
nation that the laptop was likely fake.

All knew the FBI had verified the laptop. But they also knew
that their titles would empower their lies that the Russians
likely invented the laptop to aid the sinister Trump.

And the ruse worked like a charm.

In the debate, Biden cited their lies chapter and verse to
claim the incriminating laptop was fake. A lying media damned
Trump as a puppet of Vladimir Putin. Joe Biden, little more
than a week later, won the 2020 election.

The Biden administration deliberately destroyed the southern
border and welcomed 12 million illegal aliens. And then it



lied that Biden had no power to stop the influx.

The  media  fabricated  the  excuse  that  “comprehensive
immigration reform” was needed to enforce federal immigration
laws already on the books.

Upon inauguration, Trump, in a matter of days, stopped what
Biden had deliberately engineered for years.

Biden’s handlers wanted new millions of poor illegal aliens,
dependent on social services, to swarm the borders.

They saw them as future voters and constituents to fuel their
victim/victimizer Marxist binaries.

And  they  now  quietly  see  their  efforts  as  a  huge
success—knowing that it will be near impossible to find the
millions of illegal aliens they welcomed in.

All  these  lies  have  divided  the  country  and  permanently
damaged the U.S.

The perpetrators have neither apologized for their lies nor
tried to either deny or substantiate them.

No one involved has ever been held legally accountable.

The legacy media permanently ruined its reputation and will
likely never be seen as credible again.

The Biden administration, overseer of many of these lies, will
be regarded as the most duplicitous and dishonest presidency
in modern history.
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